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APA California Legislative Update – September/October
BY SANDE GEORGE, APA CALIFORNIA LOBBYIST
STEFAN/GEORGE ASSOCIATES 

governor Brown signs la stadium AND MEGA PROJECT CEQA legislation
During the last week of session two bills, SB 292 and AB 900, were gutted, amended and sent to the Governor on the last night of the 2011 legislative session.  Both bills would expedite judicial review of environmental challenges, SB 292 for the LA stadium and AB 900 for large projects to be chosen by the Governor. The bills were touted as “job creaters” and supporters continually pointed to the fact that the bills did not provide an exemption from CEQA. Of key interest to those listening to the debate on these bills, their introduction started a discussion of CEQA streamlining that will most likely continue through additional stakeholder meetings this fall and potentially a special session. 
AB 900, authored by Assemblymember Joan Buchanan and Senate President pro Tem Darrell Steinberg, will fast track CEQA’s judicial review requirements for large construction projects designated by the Governor as “leadership projects.” Leadership projects are defined broadly to include residential, retail, commercial, sports, cultural, entertainment, recreational, clean renewable energy or clean energy manufacturing. Not included in that list: industrial and large infrastructure projects as well as projects that are already in progress.  
SB 292, authored by Senator Padillia, provides the Farmers Field NFL football stadium in LA with a similar expedited judicial review. 
The Governor signed these two bills at a large press conference, saying that he believes the measures will “eliminate red tape while still ensturing environmental protection.”

While APA CA agrees that CEQA has room for legislative and regulatory changes that would enhance its effectiveness, we prefer that special-project-by-special-project CEQA legislation stop with the passage of these measures. Instead, CEQA should be reviewed in a thoughtful and open forum and amended to be more efficient for all projects – not just a chosen few.  
The APA/AEP ECAT project, the Enhanced CEQA Action Team, just recently released a number of CEQA changes to do just that.  (Please see the APA website for more information on the ECAT recommendations and these two measures.) We will be working with the Legislature, the Governor’s office and other stakeholders this fall with the goal to review CEQA and amend the ECAT recommendations and potentially other CEQA changes into legislation next year.
hot bills

For an update on the Governor’s signature or veto of other major planning measures, log onto the APA California website at: www.calapa.org.com.
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